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 2024 AFTER SCHOOL NETBALL – WINTER SEASON 
 
Dear Parent/Guardian, 

 

Your child wishes to represent Charles Campbell College in the 2024 Summer Netball after school sports 

competition. The winter season commences at the start of Term 2, 2024 and finishes at the end of Term 3, 

2024. 

 

All teams play on Saturdays and game times are approximate as follows: 

 Junior (14 years and under) - 3:00pm  

 Sub Junior (12 years and under) - 2:00pm or 3:00pm 

 Primary (10 years and under) - 12:00pm, 1:00pm or 2:00pm 

 Netta (8 years and under with a minimum age of 8) - 11:00am or 12:00pm 

 

Location of games will be at one of the following: 

 Phillis Street, Maylands  

 Emery Road, Campbelltown or 

 Lothian Avenue, Windsor Gardens 

 Balmoral Road, Dernancourt 

Once decided, the location will remain the same throughout the entire season. 

 

Students will be involved in a 40-minute match comprising four 10 minute quarters. Training sessions will 

be held on Monday’s after school from 2:30 – 3:15pm and Thursday after school from 3:15pm – 4:00pm on 

the outdoor courts on the senior campus.  College uniforms will be provided with a deposit of $20 cash to 

be paid at College Reception, which is fully refundable upon return. Requirements for playing are: hair tied 

up, short nails, sports shoes, no jewellery and a positive team spirit. 

 

It is an expectation that students will play every game to ensure each team has sufficient numbers.  

Parents are required to transport students to and from games. The season fee is $70 and is to be paid at 

College Reception or via the QKR app through the sports tab - Weekly Netball. 

 

Parent coach volunteers are essential - without this, we are unable to nominate teams. Each team is 

required to supply a coach and scorer for all games to make it possible to register a team. If you commit to 

coaching each week, there will be no registration cost to your child. Coaches are required to have a 

Working with Children Clearance.  If you are interested in coaching, and do not have a clearance, please 

email stana.zecevic163@schools.sa.edu.au and this can be arranged for you at no cost.   

 

If you would like your child to be included in the team, please complete the attachment and return the slip 

by Friday 15 March 2024. Consent forms and payment information will be communicated at a later date. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

  

 

Stana Zecevic       Kevin O’Neil 

SPORTS COORDINATOR      PRINCIPAL 

        PLEASE RETURN WITH PAYMENT TO COLLEGE RECEPTION BY FRIDAY 15 MARCH 2024 

My child ____________________________ in Mentor Group  ______________ would like to nominate  

for the 2024 After School Winter Netball competition. My child’s D.O.B is _____________ 
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